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Dear Members 

Welcome to our Easter Edition of the G.S.D. News. 

I hope you will all have a peaceful and enjoyable 

Easter break.  Remember to keep the chocolate 

away from your dogsðalong with the many other 

Easter treats we have. 

This issue has articles on the young and old    

members of our dog fraternity.                                    

Hope you enjoy them. 

I am happy to be on school holidays as my home 

is abuzz with little beastiesðsuper little puppies 

that I am raisingðtime wasters extraordinaire!! 

Until next timeðlove your dog because they love 

you regardless!!!! 

Sadly we have said farewell to members of the association who will be greatly missed.   

I  speak of our Ground Manager at Headquarters the Quite Achiever Maurie Read who has 

decided to go back to his home in WodongaðI will miss you my special friend.   I have  

enjoyed working with and assisting Maurie with tasks around Headquartersðit will not be 

the same without you. I can retire my mop and bucket now & hand over to someone new. 

And Victoria is also gaining the Gallachersðsorry to see you leave over the past years we 

have shared many happy memories at the shows, training oval and especially meetingsð

Dennis always on hand for spicing up a meeting.  On behalf of all the members we wish 

you well and hope to catch up in Melbourne ðstay in touchðlove you guys. 
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Presidentôs Report for the Easter Edition 

Well we have now returned to full training on Sundays and I would like to congratulate the members that 

turned up every Wednesday at HQ for the night training. It was great to see the huge numbers there every 

week and I am sure you are as pleased as I am to be back to daytime training. 

I would like to particularly mention the members who train at our Otago Park, Craigie venue on Thursday 

nights. I have attended the Thursday night training right through the period of night training and it has been 

tremendous being able to spend so much time with our Northern Suburbs members. They are a great bunch 

of people and I thank them for always making me feel welcome each week, I was also able to help Honey a 

little by taking classes particularly during the socialisation classes and, occasionally, once we started full 

training. I will miss my Thursday nights with you all and I look forward to catching up with you whenever 

you attend our HQ for a graduation. 

It is with deep regret that I have to inform the members that our Ground Manager, Maurie Read, has re-

turned to Victoria to live due to family commitments. Maurie is one of the quiet achievers that we have 

around the club, the members that quietly go about their work with a minimum of fuss but are always there 

to help out when required. Maurie will be missed by his many friends in the club and on behalf of the Man-

agement Committee and members of the GSDA of WA (Inc) I thank him for his tremendous work over a 

number of years and I offer him my personal thanks for the time and effort that he has put in over the years. 

I sincerely hope that Maurie enjoys his time back home with his family and I have to say that Victoriaôs gain 

is definitely our loss. Take care mate and I hope we will meet up again sometime in the future. 

We now need to look at finding a new Ground Manager and I ask the members to consider taking on the role 
and if you are interested please submit an expression of interest to me either by e-mail on 
marr.i41@bigpond.com or contact me by phone on 0435 751 346. If I get more than one expression of inter-
est it will be put to the Management Committee for a decision, if there is only one expression of interest 
then obviously that person would be offered the position and finally if there is no interest shown in the posi-
tion then we will have to look at a roster to keep the grounds looking as good as they do at the moment un-
til such time as a replacement can be found. 

The State Breed Exhibition week-end is rapidly approaching and I wish all entrants, both in show and obedi-

ence, the very best of luck and I look forward to some great sportsmanship during the week-end. Remem-

ber, the dog you brought to the ground that you love dearly, is the same dog that you will take home after 

the event regardless of what position it finishes in the event you entered. 

Ian Marr - President 

 

OUR FIRST AID LECTURE HELD AT HQ  MARCH 

Was a huge successðparticularly pleasing was the interest from our younger members.  They behaved 

beautifully and asked some very clever questions.  Thanks to Natalie for organising the event and to Katrin 

for the expertise she brought with her to try and educate us. 

Thanks  to the Breakfast teamðdelish as always 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŀ ŘƻƎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜτǇƭŀƴǘ ŀ ǘǊŜŜ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ 

mailto:marr.i41@bigpond.com
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5ŜŀǊ aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƴŜǿ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ 

ŀǊŜ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ aŀǊǎ tŜǘ CƻƻŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ȅƻǳ 

ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƻƎΩǎ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ŀ ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ǇǊƛŎŜΦ   

¢ƘŜ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ȅƻǳ ƳŀƪŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻŦ о ōŀƎǎ Ŝǉǳŀƭǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛŎŜ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ  ²Ŝƭƭ ǿƻǊǘƘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎΦ 

!ǘ wŜǘŀƛƭ ƻǳǘƭŜǘǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ōŀƎǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ŏƻǎǘ ȅƻǳ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ Ϸммс ŀƴŘ Ϸмнс ǇŜǊ ōŀƎ 

 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ 

  !5±!b/9   нлƪƎǎ       !ŎǝǾŜ     ϷфрΦлл  

      нлƪƎǎ       /ƘƛŎƪŜƴ    ϷфрΦлл   

   нлƪƎǎ       [ŀǊƎŜ tǳǇǇȅ DǊƻǿǘƘ ϷфрΦлл   

bƻǘŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ƻƴƭȅ ǎƻƭŘ ƛƴ мрƪƎǎ ŀǘ ǊŜǘŀƛƭŜǊǎ 

 

  !5±!b/9  мтƪƎǎ  ¢ǳǊƪŜȅ ŀƴŘ wƛŎŜ  ϷурΦлл 

 

CƻƻŘ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ IŜŀŘǉǳŀǊǘŜǊǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ 

CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ WƻƘƴ /ǊŀŎŜ ƻƴ  

aƻōƛƭŜΥ лпмт пфо ммл ƻǊ 9ƳŀƛƭΥ  ŎǊŀŎŜΦƧƻƘƴϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
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ϝL//!w! [h±9 a9 ¢9b59w 
{ƛǊŜΥ ϝDǊŀƴŘǿŜǎǘ aŀƭƛǎŀǎ DƻƭŘ [ƻƎƛŜ 

5ŀƳΥ ϝ±ƭŀŘƛƳƛǊ CŜǝǎƘ 
hǿƴŜǊκǎ ς 5 ϧ / ²ƛƭƭƛǎ 

 
ϝW9b¢h[ D!..¸{ hYL¢h 

{ƛǊŜΥ ϝbƻǊŘΦ /ƘΦ CŀǎǝŜΩǎ 9ƭƭŜ ²ƛƭƭȅ ²ƻƴƪŀ όLƳǇ bƻǊύ 
5ŀƳΥ ϝ/ƘΦ WŜƴǘƻƭ /Ǌŀƪŀǎ DƛƊƻǘƘƎŀō 

hǿƴŜǊκǎ ς { {ƳƛǘƘ 

 
ϝ{!.!w!b.¦wD [Lv¦L5 L/9 
{ƛǊŜΥ ϝ/Ƙ hǊǊƛƴǎƘƛǊ 9ƭǘƻƴ WƻƘƴύ 
5ŀƳΥ ϝ/Ƙ .ǊǳǾƛŎ Yƻƴǝƪƛ 

hǿƴŜǊκǎ ς . ϧ aǊǎ [ [ǳōōƻŎƪ 

 
ϝ{9LD9b !±!{ !b¸! 
{ƛǊŜΥ ϝ{ŜƛƎŜƴ {ǳǊƛǎ !ƭŬŜ 

5ŀƳΥ ϝ{ŜƛƎŜƴ /ǊǳƴŎƘƛŜǎ !Ǿŀ 
hǿƴŜǊκǎ ς 5 ϧ / DŀƭƭŀŎƘŜǊ 

 
ϝ{9LD9b {h /![[ a9 a!¸.9 

{ƛǊŜΥ ϝ{ŜƛƎŜƴ {ǳǊƛǎ !ƭŬŜ 
5ŀƳΥ ϝLŎŎŀǊŀ wǳƳŜǊ Iŀǎ Lǘ 
hǿƴŜǊκǎ ς 5 ϧ / DŀƭƭŀŎƘŜǊ 

t[9!{9 bh¢9Υ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ !Da ǘƘŜ Ŧƻƭπ
ƭƻǿƛƴƎ Ƴƻǝƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǎǎŜŘΥ 
  
�7�K�D�W���W�K�H���*�6�'�&�$���%�6�����$�S�S�O�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q���I�R�U���%�U�H�H�G���6�X�U�Y�H�\��
�)�R�U�P���E�H���D�P�H�Q�G�H�G���W�R���D�F�F�R�P�P�R�G�D�W�H���D�Q�G���D�O�O�R�Z���L�Q�F�O�X�V�L�R�Q��
�R�I���³�&�K�R�L�F�H���R�I���%�U�H�H�G���6�X�U�Y�H�\�R�U�´���E�\���W�K�H���D�S�S�O�L�F�D�Q�W���� 

¢I9w9Chw9Σ ŀǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ мǎǘ WǳƭȅΣ нлмрΣ ǘƘŜ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ 
.ǊŜŜŘ {ǳǊǾŜȅ CƻǊƳ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ōƻȄ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ 
ōǊŜŜŘ ǎǳǊǾŜȅƻǊΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƛǎ 
ƴƻǘ ƳŀƴŘŀǘƻǊȅΣ ƳŜǊŜƭȅ ŀ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘΦ 

  


